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Grade 2

Mrs. Trembly

Sequence of events:

08:20 – Read a chapter of Shiloh to the students.

08:30 – Candace started her lessons about plants.

09:30 – The students started rotating through the centers.

10:50 – Read another chapter of Shiloh.

11:00 – Departed.

Episode:

I can definitely tell the difference between weekdays and Fridays now.  The students were really keyed today for some reason.  More so than the typical Friday, I think.  Candace taught her lesson about the parts of plants.  The students seemed to enjoy it and she did a good job. It was my turn to work with Mariah during the activity part of the lesson.  (We’ve been taking turns working with Mariah during the activity portions of the lesson; Mariah is close to Kindergarten level in her reading skills.)  

My make-a-word center went well.  All of the students seemed to enjoy it but I will not be using a dice for the game again. Using a spinner will probably work better.

Analysis:

This was my first time working with Mariah one-on-one. Mrs. Trembly has been trying to get her approved as a Special Needs student.  Mariah tests just a point or two above the level that is necessary for her to be approved.  Mrs. Trembly has told us that Mariah is about on a Kindergarten level.  In some ways she is, but she catches on to math and other subjects quickly. Her biggest downfall at this time (that I’ve observed) is her reading skills.  She did her math worksheet perfectly today.  During my time with her, I modified my word game and used her sight word cards for the game pieces.  She really seemed to enjoy this and she got at least 80% of the words correct.  We can now add new words to her list of high frequency list and this felt like progress.    

During the wrap up of Candace’s lesson, Mariah really got involved and raised her hand for several of the questions.  This is something that I haven’t really seen her do before.  She was also very excited today because it was “free book” day.  While on the way to the cafeteria to choose their books, she told me that her mom told her to get a chapter book.  This was somewhat comforting to me because I’m assuming this means that her mother is interested in helping Mariah with her reading. 

During the word center, I had several boys that were hard to manage.  The game I made involved rolling a dice. They tried to manipulate it into being a six every time (so they could win).  They also bounced it on the table hard enough to roll it off, and then tried to say it was six.  By the time I got each team straightened out on all the new dice rules, it would be time for them to switch centers.  Another little problem with the dice was that it was always in someone’s hand at any given time.  It was just too tempting for them to roll the dice before the current player was finished with the word card.  The dice is too little and too easy to conceal, hurl, etc.  I spent most of my “management time” today trying to manage the dice.  I’m trying a spinner next time.   

Pillar:

Diversity

It’s hard to believe that Mariah is testing at a Kindergarten level.  She is definitely a good example of diversity in a classroom.

